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October 9th, 2022 

28th Sunday in Ordinary Time   

 
Sacraments: Contact the Parish Office via email info@holyfamilyfernie.ca and we will reply to your email request 
accordingly. We will be happy to send the forms via email.  

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

100 CWL Celebration  
 
Holly Family would like to invite the congregation and friends of HFP 
Saturday, November 5, 2022 
Starting with the Eucharistic and continuing in the Parish Hall with Happy Hour 
and Dinner. 
Cost: $40.00 given to the Parish Office. 
Location: Parish Hall  

 

  
Friendly Reminder from Fr. David John  
 

I am away from base at the moment fulfilling my role as the Spiritual Advisor to 
the Catholic Women’s League of B.C. & Yukon.  I will be back in the parish for 
the weekend of 8th/9th October, but I might not get to my e-mails until after the 
Canadian Thanksgiving stat. 
 

I want to give my full attention to what I am doing while I am away, 
so while I am away and won’t always be able to pick up e-mails, but 
I will try to check my ‘inbox’ when I can for anything urgent, but most 

items will be read and dealt with after my return. 

While I am away Fr. Kellogg will deal with any urgent issues that arise in the Elk Valley. 

   With thanks, 

   Fr. David. 

Pastor: Fr. David John Office Administrator: Lucrecia Lynch 

Church: 501- 4th Avenue, Fernie 

   Parish Office and Family Centre: 521 -4th Avenue, Fernie 

PO BOX 519, Fernie, BC V0B 1M0 

Office hours: Tuesdays to Fridays from 9am to 1pm 

Telephone: 250 423-6127 

   Email: info@holyfamilyfernie.ca Website: www.holyfamilyfernie.ca 

   Holy Family Parish is organized together with St. Michael, Sparwood   and St. Bernard’s Elkford.

 

mailto:info@holyfamilyfernie.ca
mailto:info@holyfamilyfernie.ca
http://www.holyfamilyfernie.ca/


Fernie Family Garden Update 
 

 
I hope you're well.  Here is some update for the garden:  
 
There's a lot to be thankful for in the Fernie Family 
Garden as the pathway build is underway this 
week.  We are so happy to be able to finish this 
phase of the project so that many people will easily 
have access to the garden.  Blue Spruce 
Landscaping is in the area with equipment so please 
take caution from now until early next week. 
 
New gates are in place, so all entrances are in 
place.  The iron garden gate has been installed on 
5th avenue so that individuals can easily enter by 
the sidewalk now.  Butch Coultry has started re-
siding the shed and it's coming along beautifully.  Fil 
and Patrice have been busy organizing bottle return 
and various small projects in the garden - a pallet 
frame for the lasagna garden has started and the 
Haskap berry bushes were transplanted.   
 
Thank you for all the support this year.  We look 
forward to the completion of the accessible pathway 
and for more growth in the coming years! 
 
Have a wonderful Thanksgiving everyone. 
Tanya Thurmeier  
 

Mass time in Fernie. Saturdays at 5pm 

Broadcasted at the same time. 

 

Communion after Mass in Fernie for those who cannot join Mass inside the Church 6:00pm to 6:30 pm

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 8th, 2022 

 

Liturgical Readers 

Anne Majic  

  
 

Sacristan 

 

Bob Sumka  

 

Church Cleaners 
Oct. 3 to October 17 

Regina Vinge  

 
 

Finance 

October 1st, 2022 
_____________________ 

Weekly Donations 
$1,110.42 

Goal 

$1300.00 
Difference 

$199.58 

Your continued support for the Parish is 
very much appreciated and needed as 
expenses continue to increase and rise. 
Thank you 

_______________________ 

 
____________________________ 



                  
Please pray for the kids that will start Catechism this Fall.  

Thank you, parents, for your support and cooperation.  

For information or to register please contact the Parish office.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                        

 

 

 

 

 
Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat: 

Many women, men and couples, who have had an abortion experience, suffer emotional & spiritual pain, afraid 
to reveal their deep secret. 

Come on a Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat where you will receive God’s mercy, compassion & grace replacing shame, 
guilt, anger, & grief. 

Registering now. Confidentiality assured. 
info@rachelsvineyardkelowna.com 
www.rachelsvineyardkelowna.com 

f Rachel’s Vineyard Kelowna 

Next CWL Meeting:  

October 11th, 2022 

Time: 7:00 PM 

Please be advised the rescheduled CWL meeting for the third 
Tuesday of October is once again scheduled for the second 
Tuesday of October 11th,2022 at 7:00PM. Please attend as we 
must discuss the Centennial Celebration which is scheduled for 
Saturday November 5th, 2022.  

 

mailto:info@rachelsvineyardkelowna.com
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Holy Family Parish. Interac e-transfer Donations 

When you are sending an Interac e-Transfer donation. 
Please send them to: 

 
etransfer.hfpfernie@nelsondiocese.org   

 
Indicate clearly to which fund the donation is to be directed in the message box of the e-transfer. 

For example: Sunday Offering, Special Church Care, Christmas, New Years, and/or one of the Ordered Collections, or if is to be split between two or more of these. 

Donations will be automatically deposited directly in the Holy Family Parish bank account when the transfer is made.

 

 
 

Rosary Rally 
to Take 
Place in 
Fernie 

 

n the 105th 

anniversary of the 
Miracle of the Sun 

in Fatima, Sat. 
Oct. `15 at noon 
you can join the 
Rosary Rally just 
outside the Holy 

Family 
Church.  We'd love 
to see you there! 
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